

## Bộ đề thi tiếng Anh lớp 7 cuối kỳ I

### Đề số 1

# Task 1. Listen to a man talking about volunteer work. Fill in each blank with ONE suitable word you hear from the recording.

<u>Audio</u>
Being a (1) is one of the best things you can do with your life.
It's a great way to help other people. It's also very (2) to know
that you are not wasting your time and are helping people who (3)  help. Many of us could and should be out there doing (4)  activities of some kind. So many volunteers (5)
need extra hands. It really is easy. Just pick up the phone and offer your services. I think too many of us settle into a (6) lifestyle. We just want to come home and watch TV. Life is much more (7)
when you're a volunteer. I've found it really opens your eyes to how some people live.
Task 2. Circle the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.
8.
A. same
B. make

C. play



D. walk
9.
A. tested
B. wished
C. created
D. founded
10.
A. governments
B. hopes
C. books
D. changes
Task 3. Circle the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress.
11.
A. children
B. donate
C. homeless
D. kitchen
12.



A. poster
B. design
C. collect
D. event
13.
A. pancake
B. dessert
C. tomato
D. potato
Task 4. Choose the correct answer.
14. Last month, Jenny took part in a river She felt so proud that she could do something to help the environment cleaner.
A. book fair
B. clean-up
C. clear
D. car wash
15. A: How apples do I need for this recipe? - B: About three big ones.



B. much
C. lots
D. little
16. A: How milk does Jenny have in her fridge? - B: Two cartons.
A. many
B. much
C. lots
D. little
17. You can find a of olive oil and some of tomatoes in the cupboard.
A. stick - cans
B. bottle - cans
C. bars - cartons
D. box - glass
18. Last year, I joined volunteer team in my school team worked at the homeless shelter once a week.
A. a - An
B. an - The
C. the - An



D. a - The
19. How about a car wash near the main roads to raise money?
A. organize
B. organizing
C. to organize
D. organized
20. I think we have a bake sale instead of a craft fair.
A. can't
B. should
C. shouldn't
D. will
21. Mr. Parker said that we ask our parents to donate old books and clothes.
A. can't
B. should
C. shouldn't
D. will
22. A: Did you remember to buy bananas? - B: Of course. I already put a of bananas on the table.



A. box
B. carton
C. bunch
D. can
23. We need a of cooking oil to make the fried chicken!
A. bar
B. glass
C. bottle
D. carton
Task 5. Fill in the blanks with the correct forms of words in brackets.
brackets.  24. We need (buy) some more flour, a carton of eggs and
brackets.  24. We need (buy) some more flour, a carton of eggs and two litters of milk.
<ul> <li>brackets.</li> <li>24. We need (buy) some more flour, a carton of eggs and two litters of milk.</li> <li>25. They should (make) a poster for their charity event.</li> <li>26. Every summer vacation, Jenny (take) part in some</li> </ul>



#### Task 6. Read the blog about some unusual foods in Vietnam.

#### "STRANGE FOOD" TOUR IN VIETNAM

#### Harry's blog

I have been to Viet Nam in two months and I am so in love with this country. This time coming back to my beloved place, I decided to challenge myself to try some unusual dishes. The experience was incredible!

#### 1. Trứng vịt lộn (Duck in an egg/ Balut)

As described in the name "duck in an egg", balut is the nearly formed baby duck in an egg. This weird and unusual Vietnamese food is a nutritious and favorite street food. The image of trying to eat an egg with "bones" and "feathers" could be horrifying to some people.

The egg is boiled for 5 to 7 minutes and served with Vietnamese herbs, some ginger, and salt mixed with black pepper in lime juice. Sip on the juice then enjoy the taste of the egg with the salty, spicy, and sour sauce, you will never forget this strange experience. The herbs and ginger also enhance the flavour of this dish so I recommend you must try it with balut. Amazing!

#### 2. Bún đậu mắm tôm

The original version of this unusual Vietnamese food consists of rice vermicelli (bún), fried tofu (đậu), and shrimp paste (mắm tôm). These simple ingredients make the dish one of the most popular Vietnamese dishes. Until now, even many local people still find the fermented shrimp



paste's smell unpleasant, while others quickly get addicted to its flavor when eating it with tofu or vermicelli.

In many restaurants and stalls these days, they add some boiled pork belly, fried spring rolls, and other Vietnamese sausages. The various, colorful ingredients are put carefully on a bamboo plate. A food lover would add some drops of kumquat, some chili, and sugar to the shrimp paste and mix it all. Take the first bite with crunchy fried tofu dipped in the sauce, and add some bún and chả cốm after that. Don't forget to eat some herbs. It's both fatty and fresh, salty and spicy, crunchy and soft. It feels like a big feast inside one bite. I would say that bún đậu mắm tôm is worth a try!

#### Choose the best answer A, B or C.

29. What did Harry decide to do when he came to Viet Nam?
A. He decided to stay in Viet Nam for two months.
B. He decided to challenge some of his local friends
C. He decided to explore some strange food in Viet Nam
30. Balut is one of the that people like.
A. street food
B. healthy food

31. What is Harry's recommendation for others?

C. fast food



A. Boil the egg in 5 to 7 minutes

B. Do not sip the juice inside the egg

C. Add ginger and herbs with balut

A. It smells nice

32. Why can't many people handle shrimp paste?

B. It tastes unpleasant
C. It smells unpleasant
33. What is mentioned as the original version of bún đậu mắm tôm?
A. rice vermicelli and fried tofu
B. rice vermicelli, duck egg and fried tofu
C. rice vermicelli, fried tofu and shrimp paste
True or False.
34. Lime juice is used to add to the dipping sauce of both dishes.
35. Many people can't stand the smell of shrimp paste while others love it.
Task 7. Write the suitable questions for the underlined parts in the following sentences.
36. Peter and Mary took part in a forest clean-up last month.
?



37. We need 200 grams of butter to make the cake.	
	?
38. We visit the nursing home twice a week.	
	?
39. My mom needs three apples for this recipe.	
	?
40. I drink a glass of milk every morning.	
	?

#### ĐÁP ÁN

1. volunteer	2. satisfying	3. need	4. voluntary	5. organizations
6. lazy	7. interesting	8. D	9. B	10.d
11. B	12.A	13.A	14.B	15. A
16.B	17.B	18.D	19.B	20.B
21.B	22.C	23.C	24. to buy	25. make
26.takes	27. volunteered	28. organized	29. C	30. A
31.C	32.C	33.C	34.F	35.T

- 36. When did Peter and Mary take part in a forest clean-up?
- 37. How much butter do you need to make the cake?
- 38. How often do you visit the nursing home?
- 39. How many apples does your mom need for this recipe?



40. What do you drink every morning?



## Đề số 2

## Task 1. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced

differently.
1.
A. washed
B. pick <u>ed</u>
C. clean <u>ed</u>
D. help <u>ed</u>
2.
A. b <u>u</u> nch
B. b <u>u</u> tter
C. s <u>ug</u> ar
D. c <u>u</u> pboard
Task 2. Choose the word that has a different stressed syllable from the rest.
3.
A. volunteer
B. charity
C. organize



D. decorate
4.
A. spaghetti
B. grocery
C. vegetable
D. tablespoon
Task 3. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following questions.
5. Every child has the to get an education.
A. talent
B. activity
C. right
D. event
6. Last summer, my class collected bottles and cans for
A. recycling
B. raising
C. cleaning up
D. reducing



7.	We	old	textbooks,	unused	notebooks	and	spare
sta	tionery to help stude	ents i	n mountaind	ous areas			
A.	raised						
В.	picked						
C.	took						
D.	donated						
	A(n)oney for it.	is so	meone who	does w	ork without	gettin	g any
A.	charity						
В.	volunteer						
C.	organization						
D.	community						
	are a cause lots of people						
A.	Bake sales						
В.	Craft fairs						
C.	Talent shows						
D.	Garage sales						
10	. Student A: "What	did y	ou do to he	elp our co	mmunity?" -	- Stud	ent B:



A. I want to volunteer at	a soup kitchen.	
B. I made cards to sell a	t the school fair.	
C. I like planting trees in	the park.	
D. I think I will donate bo	ooks and clothes.	
11. There's	apple and	honey on the table.
A. an/ a		
B. some/ some		
C. an/ some		
D. an/ the		
12. I gave Chloe a helped me a lot with my		s to say thank you. She
A. bottle		
B. bag		
C. parcel		
D. box		
13. Steve puts only a _ much sugar is not good	<del>-</del>	his coffee. He says too
A. teaspoon		
B. gram		



C. tablespoon
D. liter
14. I don't like food because it has a strong hot taste.
A. crunchy
B. spicy
C. sweet
D. sour
15. Student A: "How much butter do we need?" - Student B: ""
A. Maybe one or two.
B. About 100 g.
C. Not many.
D. A bunch.
Task 4. he correct form or compound of the words in brackets.
16. There are ways that you can do to help the community. (DIFFER)
17. Work as a volunteer at an animal shelter. You can help taking care of animals by feeding or bathing them. (HOME)
18. Little things you do can have an impact on the society.  (AMAZE)



19. My sister often eats	food, such as rice, vegetables, fruit,
and fish. (HEALTH)	
20. She hardly ever eats	food because it is high in fat, calories
and salt. (FRY)	

# Task 5. Read the following passage. For each of the questions, write T if the statement is TRUE, F if the statement is FALSE and NI if there is NO INFORMATION on it.

Girl Scouts of the USA is the largest organization for girls in the world. Juliette "Daisy" Gordon Low organized the first group of Girl Scouts on March 12th, 1912. She wanted to give girls the opportunity to get out of the house and help their community. Girl Scouts of the USA started with 18 members. Today, there are about 2.5 million girl and adult members worldwide. The girls work on a variety of projects. Simple projects may involve sewing, or collecting toys for kids who live in shelters. Other community services for older girls include volunteering at a soup kitchen, planting trees, doing car washes, or cleaning up litter in their community. Girl Scouts is famous for raising money by selling delicious Girl Scout cookies. The girls bake cookies at home with their mums volunteering as an advisor. The organization believes that selling cookies helps Girl Scouts practice life skills like teamwork and money management. When they complete their goals, they earn badges for their work which they wear on their sashes.

- 21. There were 18 girls joining the first Girl Scouts group.
- 22. Girl Scouts members do different community services.



- 23. To raise money, the girls sell cookies that their mothers make.
- 24. Girl Scouts raised a lot of money by selling cookies.
- 25. After finishing one goal, the girls receive a sash.

## Task 6. Read the online post. For questions, choose the correct option A, B, C or D that best suits each blank.

Hi Julie,

Jack fell off the ladder while he was fixing the roof this afternoon. He hurt his head, so I need (26. stay/ staying/ to stay/ to staying) in the hospital with him tonight. Can you take care of the children? They love spending time with their auntie. I'll be home tomorrow. There's enough food for you all. I bought some chicken and a lettuce this morning. I put (27. it/ them/ some/ many) in the fridge. There are some onions, potatoes, gingers and a (28. bag/ can/ jar/ carton) of rice in the bottom cupboard next to the fridge. You can use them to make chicken curry if you like. There are two cans of tuna in the cupboard above the oven, in case you want to make tuna salad. I also bought a tub of vanilla ice cream. You can have (29. little/ a lot/ much/ some) of the ice cream for dessert after dinner. Don't let the children eat too much, or they may have a stomachache. Unfortunately, there is (30. some/ much/ not/ no) milk left. Can you buy two bottles of milk on your way here? Call me if you have any problems or questions.

See you soon,

Susan



# Task 7. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

31. Let's have a craft fair to raise money for children with special needs.
=> How?
32. It's a good idea to host a school-wide yard sale on the weekend.
=> We should
33. We don't have many eggs in the fridge. (FEW)
=> There
Use the given words or phrases to make complete sentences.
34. We/ need/ buy/ carton/ eggs/ and/ a kilogram/ meat.
=> We
35. Please put/ butter/ the fridge/ and/ cooking oil/ top cupboard.
=> Please
Task 8. You will listen to a tour guide talking about a traditional dish. Decide whether the following statements are True (T) or False (F).
36. Bamboo worms is a famous dish in Hà Giang.
37. The best time to eat it is between September and October because the worms are crunchy.
38. The chef adds some sugar to the worms.



- 39. People can fry worms with herbs or steam them.
- 40. The worms taste like corn or butter.

#### ĐÁP ÁN

1. C	2. C	3. A	4. A	5. C
6. A	7. D	8. B	9. A	10. B
11. C	12. D	13. C	14. B	15. B

- 16. different
- 17. homeless
- 18. amazing
- 19. healthy
- 20. fried

- 26. to stay
- 27. them
- 28. bag
- 29. some
- 30. no
- 31. about having a craft fair to raise money for children with special needs
- 32. host a school-wide yard sale on the weekend
- 33. are a few eggs in the fridge
- 34. need to buy a carton of eggs and a kilogram of meat
- 35. put the butter in the fridge and the cooking oil in the top cupboard



36. T 37. F	38. F	39. T	40. F
-------------	-------	-------	-------